


a summary of her credentials. He reported that Mr. Andrew Taravella, a CS] within the Evidence
Collection Division, was selected to be on the Forensic Photography Certification Board for the
International Association of Identification. He noted that there are only 49 certified examiners
internationally, and two of those examiners work for the Corporation, Mr. Taravella and Mr.
Christopher Duncan. Dr. Gamer provided an update on the recruitment of a Chief Operations
Officer. Dr, Garner provided information on a recent injury on duty, noted that a safety review of
the laboratory would be conducted by a safety consultant, and discussed the reporting process. He
reported that the Texas Forensic Science Commission visited the Corporation and further
meetings would be held in Austin on October 7. Dr. Garner discussed case metrics and provided
additional charts showing five year trends for the various sections. Dr. Garner provided a
technology report. He noted that CSU is in the process of getting 3D scanners to process crime
scenes and will begin training and validation. Dr. Garner discussed new business opportunities.
He reported that discussions are ongoing with Pasadena Police Department and that the
Corporation received an inquiry from another state to potentially conduct technical reviews. Dr.
Garner discussed planned initiatives. He mentioned the article from Baylor College of Medicine
on the lectureship series event on August 12", He also reported that the Corporation will be
supporting Prairie View A&M University in a collaborative effort to set up an accredited forensic
program with internship opportunities at HFSC. Dr. Garner noted that space planning is ongoing
as well.

CFO and Treasurer, Ms. Linda Harvey, provided a Treasurer’s report. Ms. Harvey reported that
the Corporation hired a new Manager of Financial Accounting and Reporting, Ms. Cindy Weaver,
and provided a summary of her credentials. She reported that the Corporation selected an external
auditor, Ralph & Ralph, and provided the engagement letter. proposal. and peer review letter. Ms.
Harvey reported that a budget meeting with City of Houston Finance is scheduled for October
26™, She noted that the revised June financials, July and August financials, and September pro
forma statement would be provided at the October 10™ meeting. Mr. Allen requested that HPD
invoices be provided to the Board. Ms. Harvey provided an update on the budget; Mr. Hochberg
requested that Ms. Harvey provide him and Ms, Casarez the analysis of the incorrect City of
Houston OH Allocation transfer. He also requested that Ms. Harvey produce a pavables aging
report going forward. Ms. Harvey reviewed the April and May financials. She reported that an

FY 14 Budget versus Actual would be provided at the October 10™ meeting. Dr. Barrera requested
that this information be provided in graph form to show key changes. Ms, Harvey noted that she
intended to produce a trend analysis for the Board in the future.

Quality Director, Ms. Lori Wilson, provided a quality assurance report. She reviewed the Quality
Update for August 2014. Ms. Wilson noted that a follow-up report for the cvidence audit
conducted in June had been provided and reviewed those details, noting that further clarifications
would be provided in the Quality Update for September. Ms. Wilson mentioned that the findings
in the evidence audit would unlikely reoccur as those instances were related to the transition to
LIMS. She noted that evidence audits are conducted at least once a year.

. Quality Director. Ms. Lori Wilson, provided a report regarding the accreditation project plan and
timeline. She explained that the quality division met with each unaccredited discipline to
determine when the goals would be met to receive accreditation. She also noted that the project
plan and timeline reflect the time in which the section will be ready to make application for
accreditation. Ms. Wilson explained that the timelines will be updated monthly. The Board
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